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THE ROYAL SOCIETY OF CHEMISTRY

ANALYTICAL DIVISION
 


       NORTH WEST REGION


Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at Astra Zeneca, Macclesfield on Wednesday 5th March 2008

Dr. Peter Doyle, Chairman of the North West Region Analytical Division (NWR-AD), welcomed 25 members to the AGM. No apologies for absence were recorded.

1.  Minutes of the AGM held at Castle Cement Limited on 21st March 2007

The minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting. Mr. Alan Handley proposed acceptance of the minutes and this was seconded by Mr. Ted Adlard. The proposal was agreed unanimously.

2.  Matters arising from the minutes

There were no matters arising from the minutes. 

3.  Chairman’s Report

Dr. Peter Doyle thanked Astra Zeneca for hosting the meeting and the speakers from Astra Zeneca, Dr. Richard Ladd and Dr. Elizabeth Meehan, for their interesting presentations. 

The Chairman made special mention of the continuing success of the Schools Analyst Competition in the North West Region and thanked those committee members who played a major role in organising the 2007 regional competitions at Manchester, Liverpool and Bangor, namely Ms. Megan McLean, Dr. Elsa Correia Faria, Mr. Daniel Kirton, Mr. Alan Handley, Dr. Phil Riby and Dr. Maher Kalaji. He said it was particularly pleasing that the team from Manchester High School for Girls had come second in the 2007 National Final and consequently had won the Gerry Davison Memorial Award, which he had enjoyed presenting to them at a joint SCI/RSC Awards Presentation Evening held in Manchester in November. Looking ahead, the Chairman said that a fourth regional competition was being launched at Preston in 2008 to complement those at Manchester, Liverpool and Bangor, and that consequently the North West Region had been allocated four places in the 2008 National Final, which is being hosted in our region by Bangor University on 23-24 June.     

Dr. Doyle then thanked all committee members for their commitment and support during his chairmanship. He gave special thanks to Mr. John Ogleby who was retiring from the committee after many years of loyal service at both regional and national

 level, as witnessed by the Analytical Division Distinguished Service Award which John had received in 2001, and presented him with a gift as a token of appreciation from the region. 

Finally the Chairman thanked all those members attending the AGM and encouraged them to offer feedback to the committee on the types of activities and subjects for scientific or social meetings which they would like to see in the region.

4.  Honorary Secretary’s Report

A copy of the Honorary Secretary’s Report for 2007 is attached to these minutes. The Honorary Secretary, Ms. Megan McLean, highlighted that the NWR-AD is resurrecting a fourth regional Schools Analyst Competition at Preston (in addition to those at Manchester, Liverpool and Bangor). She also commented that the NWR-AD is always looking to liaise with other RSC groups and non-RSC organisations in arranging joint meetings in the region. By way of illustration, our link with the Chromatographic Society has been particularly fruitful and we have held a series of very successful meetings at the LGC Heath Site in Runcorn.  

In addition Ms. McLean said that the NWR-AD is always keen to hear of suggestions for social meetings from members and invited them to contact any committee member with their proposals. She also thanked Mr. Ted Adlard for his sterling efforts as our Long Service Members Focal Point and in particular for organising the successful lunches to which all our long serving members are invited each year. Owing to his retirement from the committee, the 2008 lunch will be the final event organised by Ted who will in future be able to enjoy the lunches without any organisational responsibilities. The Honorary Secretary commented that the committee is currently looking to identify a new Long Service Members Focal Point.

Mr. Dan Corrigan proposed acceptance of the Honorary Secretary’s Report and this was seconded by Dr. Stuart Forbes. The proposal was agreed unanimously. 

5.  Honorary Treasurer’s Report

A copy of the Honorary Treasurer’s Report for 2007 is attached to these minutes. The Honorary Treasurer, Mr. Brian Taylor, said that the accounts had recently been audited without change and described our financial position at the end of 2007 as “truly healthy”. He said that the surplus for 2007 of approximately £6,000 included the income from the joint NWR-AD/Chromatographic Society Meeting and that half of this sum had still to be paid back to the Chromatographic Society, so the true surplus for 2007 was actually closer to £3,000.

Given our healthy financial position the question was raised about the “vulnerability” of our surplus funds. Mr. Taylor said that our strong financial position had largely been achieved by the NWR-AD organising successful meetings and that these funds enabled us to introduce and sponsor new activities and initiatives, many of which had spread beyond the boundaries of our region; for example, the Analytical Science Network, which is the younger members branch of the AD, was started by the NWR-AD and has now developed into a national network for young scientists throughout the UK. He added that the committee is always looking for new ideas and encouraged the members present to make suggestions and proposals for activities which they would like the NWR-AD to sponsor.

Acceptance of the Honorary Treasurer’s Report was proposed by Dr. Elsa Correia Faria and seconded by Mr. John Ogleby. The proposal was agreed unanimously. 

Mr. Ted Adlard wished to record a long-term vote of thanks to Mr. Taylor for his good management of our finances since he became the Honorary Treasurer in 1982. These thanks were endorsed by all members present at the meeting.  

6.  Election of Officers and Committee Members

The Chairman reported that a preliminary notice of the AGM had been issued to all members inviting nominations for four officer positions (Vice-Chairman; Honorary Secretary; Honorary Treasurer; Honorary Assistant Secretary) and for four ordinary members of the committee to be submitted by 11th January 2008. 

The only nominations received for officers were for Dr. Elsa Correia Faria as Vice-Chairman and for Dr. Stuart Forbes as Honorary Secretary and they were therefore appointed to these positions. Mr. Brian Taylor agreed to continue as Honorary Treasurer and it was agreed that the committee would appoint as Honorary Assistant Secretary in due course.

Three nominations were received for ordinary members of the committee (Mr. Glyn Connolly; Dr. Vera Thoss; Dr. Steven Black) and, given that there were four vacancies, all three were appointed to the committee.        

Following the AGM the 2008 NWR-AD Committee therefore consisted of the following members:

Chairman:


Ms. Megan McLean

Vice-Chairman:

Dr. Elsa Correia Faria

Honorary Secretary:

Dr. Stuart Forbes

Honorary Treasurer:

Mr. Brian Taylor

Immediate Past Chairman:
Dr. Peter Doyle (ex-officio)

Ordinary Member:

Mr. Daniel Kirton

Ordinary Member:

Mr. Glyn Connolly

Ordinary Member:

Dr. Vera Thoss

Ordinary Member:

Dr. Steven Black

Ordinary Member:

Mr. Alan Handley

Co-opted Member:

Mr. Ted Adlard

Co-opted Member:

Dr. Phil Riby

The committee agreed to co-opt other members, if necessary, at the first meeting of the new committee scheduled for 17th April.  

7.  Appointment of Honorary Auditor

Dr. Peter Doyle thanked Dr. Colin Peacock for continuing to audit our accounts so promptly and diligently. He proposed that Dr. Peacock be elected as Honorary Auditor for 2008 and this was seconded by Mr. Alan Handley. The proposal was agreed unanimously.     

8.  Any Other Business

Prof. John Monaghan conveyed the sad news of the death of Alan Mathias, Chairman of the NWR-AD during 1983-85. Those members present who knew Alan commented that he had been a very good Chairman and committee member.  

The new Chairman, Ms. Megan McLean, thanked the Retiring Chairman, Dr. Peter Doyle, for his hard work and enthusiasm during his tenure of office. She also thanked the management and staff of Astra Zeneca for hosting the AGM and for providing excellent facilities and catering, both of which were greatly appreciated by NWR-AD members.

Thanks were also extended to Dr. Richard Ladd of Astra Zeneca for his presentation entitled “Turning Molecules into Medicines” and to Dr. Elizabeth Meehan of Astra Zeneca for her presentation entitled “Analytical Methods for the Characterisation of Polymer Excipients”, both of which were given prior to the AGM.
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